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Council file No. 20-0668-S6

AD HOC REDISTRICTING COMMITTEE REPORT relative to Redistricting Proposals for the
Los Angeles Unified School District (LAUSD) Board of Education.

Recommendations for Council action:

1. ADOPT the LAUSD Redistricting Commission's draft plan, as proposed in the
Commission’s report, “Report and Recommendations of the Los Angeles Unified
School District Redistricting Commission,” dated October 29, 2021, attached to the
Council file, with the adopted agreed-upon adjustments between School Board
Districts 5 and 7 [Appendix A of the Chief Legislative Analyst (CLA) Report dated
November 5, 2021, attached to the Council file], as the City Council's Draft Map for
LAUSD district boundaries.

2. REFER the recommendations concerning future redistricting processes proposed by
the LAUSD Redistricting Commission to the Rules, Elections and Intergovernmental
Committee for further consideration.

3. INSTRUCT the Bureau of Engineering to prepare the metes and bounds for the
adopted map and submit them to the City Attorney to support the necessary ordinance
by November 29,2021.

4. REQUEST the City Attorney to prepare and present the necessary ordinance, no later
than November 30, 2021.

Fiscal Impact Statement: The CLA reports that there is no fiscal impact to the General Fund
resulting from the recommendations in this report.

Community Impact Statement: Yes

Against, unless Amended: Encino Neighborhood Council
Against: Reseda Neighborhood Council
For: Westside Neighborhood Council
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SUMMARY

At its special meeting held on November 5, 2021, the Ad Hoc Redistricting Committee
considered a CLA report relative to the Redistricting Proposals for the LAUSD Board of
Education.

The Committee Chair provided an overview of the process of the Ad Hoc Redistricting
Committee meeting, including an introduction from the CLA, opportunity for questions,
clarifications, and amendments, and two opportunities for public comment. A representative
from the Office of the CLA provided an overview of the Redistricting Proposals for the LAUSD
Board of Education, and responded to questions posed by the Committee.

After providing two opportunities for public comment, the Committee recommended that the
Council approve the recommendations in the CLA report. This matter is now forwarded to the

Council for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,

AD HOC REDISTRICTING COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
MARTINEZ: YES
O’FARRELL: YES
BLUMENFIELD: YES
DE LEON: YES
KORETZ: YES
PRICE: YES
RAMAN: YES
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